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The Secretary
Department of Planning and Environment (Sydney Offices)
GPO Box 39
Sydney NSW 2001

ATTENTION: Jason Maslen
 
 
 

20 December 2018

Dear Mr Maslen
 

 

Part 3A/State Significant Development Application - Samuel Gilbert Public
School - Corner Ridgecrop Drive and Gilbert Road Castle Hill

I refer to your correspondence dated 20 November 2018 seeking key issue and
assessment requirements regarding bush fire protection for the above Part 3A/State
Significant Development Application in accordance with section 75F (4) of the
'Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979'.

The New South Wales Rural Fire Service (NSW RFS) has considered the information
submitted and provides the following advice:

All communications to be addressed to:

Headquarters
4 Murray Rose Ave
Sydney Olympic Park NSW 2127

Headquarters
Locked Bag 17
Granville NSW 2142

Telephone: 1300 NSW RFS Facsimile: 8741 5433
e-mail: records@rfs.nsw.gov.au

Your Ref: SSD 9274
Our Ref: D18/5317

DA18042312781 GB

1. At the commencement of building works and in perpetuity, the enclosed area
of the school grounds bounded by the existing fence, (excluding the two small
areas of EEC Turpentine-Ironbark Forest labelled as significant Vegetation
zone) shall be managed as an inner protection area (IPA) as outlined within
Appendices 2 & 5 of 'Planning for Bush Fire Protection 2006' and the NSW
Rural Fire Service's document 'Standards for asset protection zones'.

2. The provision of water, electricity and gas supplies shall comply with sections
4.1.3 and 4.2.7 of 'Planning for Bush Fire Protection 2006'.

3. A Bush Fire Emergency Management and Evacuation Plan shall be prepared
for the school or the existing plan amended to include the new buildings. The
Plan shall be consistent with 'Development Planning – A Guide to Developing
a Bush Fire Emergency Management and Evacuation Plan December 2014'.
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4. Proposed Building N shall comply with Sections 3 and 5 (BAL 12.5) Australian
Standard AS3959-2009 'Construction of buildings in bush fire-prone areas' or
NASH Standard (1.7.14 updated) ‘National Standard Steel Framed
Construction in Bushfire Areas – 2014’ as appropriate and section A3.7
Addendum Appendix 3 of 'Planning for Bush Fire Protection 2006'.

5. New works proposed to Building A shall comply with Sections 3 and 5 (BAL
12.5) Australian Standard AS3959-2009 'Construction of buildings in bush
fire-prone areas' or NASH Standard (1.7.14 updated) ‘National Standard Steel
Framed Construction in Bushfire Areas – 2014’ as appropriate and section
A3.7 Addendum Appendix 3 of 'Planning for Bush Fire Protection 2006'.

6. Landscaping within the site shall comply with the principles of Appendix 5 of
'Planning for Bush Fire Protection 2006'.

This letter is in response to a further assessment of the application submitted and
supersedes our previous key issue and assessment requirements regarding bush fire
protection dated 8 May 2018.

Should you wish to discuss this matter please contact Garth Bladwell on 1300 NSW
RFS.

 

Yours sincerely

 

Nika Fomin
Manager, Planning & Environment Services East

For general information on bush fire protection please visit www.rfs.nsw.gov.au


